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Editorial 
 
 
 

A happy 1969 to all our members, 
 
and at a time when we all like to make New Year Resolutions it is time to pay  
our annual subscription.  
 
The club whilst not echoing to the clump of ski boots and clatter of skis has  
not been without noise.  
 
There is now a new stove in the kitchen and cisterns in the bathroom and  
because of the amount of work to be carried out the board has formed a building  
sub-committee. This will be responsible for the gradual renovation of the lodge  
in stages.  
 
Members are encouraged to attend the Annual General meeting on Friday 7th March,  
at 8.30, Manning House, Sydney University, and also the Easter Work Party.  
 
 
       Bob Neil and Bram Van der Kaag  
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WHITE CHRISTMAS:  
________________ 
 
Anne-Lisa, Ruedi and Roman, friends of Ernie Langer, were delighted when during 
the afternoon of Christmas Day it began to snow heavily and by mid afternoon  
the Valley was thickly covered.  The snow must have been made to order, however,  
because when Lillian and Bob Neil arrived at 10.00 p.m. the ground was covered  
with slush and the snow had turned to rain.  
 
Nevertheless it makes a good talking point doesn't it?  
  
Membership Subscriptions  
________________________ 
 
Members, you are reminded that annual subscriptions for 1969 are now due.  
Please pay your $6.00 promptly and avoid your secretary getting writer's cramp  
sending out reminder notices to you! 
 

-oOo- 
 
 
   SOCIAL JOTTINGS  
   ---------------  
 
Births. 
 
To members Sue and Graeme Crabbe last December, a boy.  Our best wishes to you.  
 
Engagements.  
 
Two of our members have announced their engagement.  
 
   Robert Biven and Janelle Piggott  
   Chris. Capell and Christine Lieutenant  
       Congratulations!  
 
Married. 
 
At Newcastle on 11th January this year former club director Nev Ellem married  
Diana Truman.  Members will be pleased to know that Lois & Gus Green, Phyllis  
& Hilton Mace and the Neil's were there to see that he didn't back out.  He 
didn't! ~ Diana was a very pretty bride!!  
 
Hibernation. 
 
Graeme (Chompers) Currie has departed yet again for the Antarctic.  This is his 
fourth trip and he is getting to look a little like the local inhabitants.  He  
said that he is taking his dinner jacket with white front so that he can get  
on a nodding acquaintance with some of the birds down there.  
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Resignations. 
 
The board received resignations, with regret from  
    Anton Crouch & Peter Wigney.  
 
Off overseas.  
 
Member Ann Wallis left recently for an overseas trip,  
 
   and back again  
 
Helen Jarvie arrived back from an extensive trip in England, Europe and  
other places.  
 
Belated Christmas greetings.  
 
Ruedi Hoess took up a position in Singapore last year and wishes members a 
Happy Christmas and prosperous New Year.  
 

-oOo- 
 
   Summer-holiday in the mountains 
 
I was fortunate enough to have a week's stay in Warrugang with my family & some  
very nice people and really had a ball.  Went trout fishing (never had a bite)  
but enjoyed the cool surroundings, beautiful scenery and a fast running mountain  
stream.  Saw the summer ski races at the top of Merritt’s Spur on a very big  
drift, really surprised to see so much snow at this time of the year.  Even  
chopping and collecting fire wood to ward off the evening cool turned out to  
be quite pleasant.  
 
We had a bar-b-que at Oliver's Hut after having done some fishing and even a 
swim, was it ever cold.  
 
New Year's eve turned out to be a beaut evening.  Two chefs to prepare a first  
class dinner, very pleasant company, plenty of white and red wine and bubbly to  
welcome the new year which came much too quickly.  All in all a memorable evening.  
New Year's Day saw Ruedi and friend Patrick of Chalet Restaurant, Sydney, fame  
and four of our family and Tell trotting off for a hike from Seaman's Hut via  
Albina Lodge to the top of Mount Townsend, collected some very nice "driftwood"  
which unfortunately didn't see the end of our hike because whilst crossing a  
rather big snow drift my wife suddenly chuffed down on her back for about a  
hundred feet and finished her fast run in some very soggy grass, very shaky  
and only a little hurt.  Two minutes later the lot of us went the same way.  A  
visit to the hatchery and a last look at Ruedi & Anneke's new house at Jindabyne  
saw us out of the mountains and on our way home.  
 
       Bram Van der Kaag.  
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   EASTER WORK PARTY  
   -----------------  
 
As in previous years, an Easter work party is planned.  The building committee  
 
      Eric Lawrence  
      Bram Van der Kaag  
      Bob Neil  
 
will be undertaking a survey over January long-weekend, to estimate what  
equipment and tools will be required.  
 
Rather differently, we have a fairly keen response and already a number of  
people have indicated willingness to attend.  We can still accept a few more  
people and they should contact Myrna Burke as soon as possible.  
 

-oOo- 
 
Articles wanted!  
 
The size of the magazine is dictated by  
 
 a) The keen-ness of the editor and staff.  
 
 b) The amount of official material to bring to members' notice.  
 
 c) The number of articles written by members.  
 
Of the 200 members we received contributions from about 5 last year.  
 
This year we would like to double this amount.  Will you, dear member, be  
one of these extra 5?  
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Editorial 
 
 
An editor is a peculiar breed of person, he must report the  
news as it happens, he must keep his readers aware of current  
trends and most of all he must provide them with the stimulus  
to support the organisations the magazine represents.  This  
leads us to apologise for the lateness of this publication  
which will allow us to congratulate our new President Bruce  
Wilkinson.  
 
By now the snow (such as it is) is on the ground at Perisher  
and the Season has commenced.  Perhaps the new roof will allow  
us a degree of comfort and thanks to Vent-Axia, those Warrugang  
Party Fugs are a thing of the past.  
 
We welcome you our members, to enjoy yet another Season in a  
club which strives to be ever more comfortable and yet retain- 
ing that unique Warrugang charm.  
 
          Ski Heil!  
 
          Bob Neil  ) Editors.  
          Bram van der Kaag )  
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Message from the President 
 
 Election of Office Bearers for the year at the April Directors'  
meeting has resulted in only one change.  Bruce Wilkinson is President  
for 1969.  Bruce will retain the Treasurer's job.  Not with any idea of  
making the show a one man band but rather because he and Myrna have work- 
ed up a pretty good team effort which seems to keep us in reasonable  
financial shape and our auditor happy.  Anyway there does not seem to be  
too many volunteers for either Booking Officer or Treasurer.  Any takers  
next year?  No other changes are contemplated to the rest of the organ- 
isation and why should there be when matters are proceeding quite smooth- 
ly.  
 
 Ken Wood vacates the President's chair after years of office.  
During this period the club has progressed steadily to the excellent  
position we are in today.  Old members will realise just how far the  
club has progressed.  Also during Ken's reign our lodge grew from a bush  
shack to the comfortable set-up we have today.  This progress has only  
been achieved by the blood, sweat and tears shed by the fellows like Ken  
and others since the foundation of the club at countless work parties  
and board meetings and for very little reward.  Thanks Ken for a job well  
done.  
 
 Ken will remain as a Director, of course, and we trust we have the  
benefit of his counsel and knowledge of ski-ing conditions generally for  
a long time to come.  Having grown up with the Lodge who knows better  
what pipe goes where in the dusty darkness under the roof?  
 
 General feeling at the last Directors' Meeting was that jobs should  
rotate amongst members more than they have.  With this in mind the more  
who nominate as Directors next year the merrier.  The Directors are hope- 
fully looking forward to a keenly fought election at the next Annual  
General meeting.  
 
       Bruce Wilkinson  

_____________________________ 
 
SOCIAL  Dick & Sheila Braithwaite have just opened a shop in Bungan St.  

Mona Vale, catering for ski gear, etc., and it is called "The  
House of Jane".  
 
News from London that David & Trish Lieberman, also John & Pam  
Menzies are still enjoying life in that part of the world.  
 
Best wishes come to the Club from Ruedi Hoess on a postcard  
posted in Mexico City - he is heading towards Australia by a  
Circuitous Route!  

 
FOR SALE  Ladies second hand ski boots, size 41/42, single boot Munari  

brand - price $10.  
 
Phone Judy Nicholas 660-4079 (home), or 660-0522 ex. 2986  
work.  
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A SKI TRIP TO CANADA, 1970. 

 
 Myrna Burke would like to know if anyone would be interested in mak- 
ing a ski trip to Canada next year, about 1st March, and of approximately  
three weeks' duration.  
 
 Currently the return economy fare is $900.00 and group travel  
(minimum 15 persons) $630.00.  The cheapest way of course is to charter  
an aircraft but in this case at least 150 persons would have to be inter- 
ested and the fares would then work out at about the $400.00 mark.  
 
 Working on a group travel basis - the general idea would be to fly  
to Vancouver and then proceed to a ski resort, say the Garibaldi area 75  
miles north (with Whistler Mountain in mind particularly as it is proposed  
that this place should be the site of the Winter Olympics next year), or  
Jasper some 400 miles north east from Vancouver.  The resorts close to  
Vancouver are "day" ones and seem to feature a number of rope tows.  A  
visit by rail or bus to the Eastern ski areas could be included, perhaps  
in the Mt. Tremblant area some 80 miles north or a little closer still the  
Laurentians about 68 miles from Montreal.  
 
 The return to Sydney could be from Vancouver via short stop-overs in  
San Francisco and/or Los Angeles to take in some sightseeing.  
 
 Group rates for accommodation can be obtained, also for land transport. 
 
Documentation; Valid Passports and Health Certificate covering Smallpox  
vaccination!  
 
Travel arrangements, etc, for this trip would be organised through the  
Union Steam Ship Company of N.Z. Ltd. in Sydney.  
 
 It would not be necessary to spend the entire time skiing if you didn't  
wish to do so and one of the conditions of group travel is that all members  
of the party must travel together on the outward Journey to the general  
destination point and returning must leave the last port of call in North  
America together, though travel within Canada, etc., could be to your own  
requirements.  However, to qualify for group rates there would need to be  
a majority of persons moving around together at the one time and staying at  
the same accommodation.  
 
 Anyone interested is asked to contact Myrna by letter addressed to the  
Club at Box 1075, G.P.O., not later than 30th July after which time, should  
sufficient persons be interested, firm details can be worked out.  
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Development in the Valley 

 
Lifts  
 2 new lifts and modifications to others bring the total lifts in  
the valley to 15.  
 
 It is interesting to note that one of the new lifts runs from the  
floor of "Sun Valley" almost to the top of the chairlift.  This should  
ease chairlift queues since the slope it services is used a great deal  
by chairlift riders.  The other lift comes from duplexing No. 5 T-bar.  
 
Skiing 
 A new "Ratrac" vehicle will be used to groom slopes after heavy falls  
of snow and to dig out buried lifts.  
 
 Lift tickets are priced as follows:-  
 
 Day ticket     Adult $5.00  
 Day ticket     Child $3.00  
 Coupon strips 8 rides  Adult $2.00 
 Coupon strips 7 rides  Child $1.00  
 
 We believe day tickets for adults at "that other place" will be  
$6.50 this season.  
 
 Popular Andy Krallinger will again head the ski school with the  
assistance of 30 instructors to put us through the hoops.  
 

Transport Arrangements 
 
 The road has been widened in the valley and is to be kept open 
throughout the season.  Cottrills will operate the shuttle bus service  
from Sawpit car park right through to terminals in the valley.  Three  
terminals have been built to provide for the change-over to oversnow  
transport to and from hotels and lodges.  The terminal for travellers to  
Warrugang is No. 3, it is located just off the main Kosciusko road between  
Eiger and Corroboree lodges.  The terminals are said to be warm and toilet  
facilities are provided,  
 

Fares 
 
Bus Service  
 Sawpit Creek/Perisher Valley   Adults  Children  
    Single    $1.00     50c.  
    Return    $2.00   $1.00.  
 
Oversnow Transport  
 Perisher Valley Terminals  
 to Perisher Valley Lodges  
 
    Single    $1.00     50c.  
    Return    $2.00   $1.00.  
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 We have it on good authority, from one who has made the trip, that it  
is not too far to walk from Terminal No. 3 to Warrugang.  
 

Timetable 
 
Sawpit Creek Car Park to Perisher Valley:  
 
 Monday and Friday   depart  9.45 a.m., 12.45 p.m. 3.15 pm., 5 p.m.  
 
 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday  
      depart  9.45 am., 12.45 p.m. 5 p.m.  
 
 Friday only    depart  7 p.m., 9 p.m. 11 p.m.  
 
 Saturday only    depart  1 a.m., 3 a.m., 5 a.m., 6 a.m., 7 a.m., 
      thence each half hour until 3 p.m., then 
       4 p.m., 6 p.m.  
 
 Sunday     depart  7.45 a.m., 9.45 a.m., 11.45 a.m., 1.15 p.m., 
      2.45 p.m., 4.15 p.m., 6 p.m.  
 
Perisher Valley to Sawpit Creek Car Park:  
 
 Monday and Friday   depart  8.45 a.m., 12 noon, 2.30 p.m., 4.15 p.m.  
 (No. 3 Terminal)  
 
  Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday  
 (No. 3 Terminal)    depart  8.45 a.m., 12 noon, 4.15 p.m. 
 
 Friday only    depart  6 p.m., 8 p.m., 10 p.m.  
 (No. 3 Terminal)  
 
 Saturday only    depart  12 midnight, 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 5 a.m., 6 a.m., 
 (No. 3 Terminal)    7.30 a.m., then each half hour until 3 p.m., 
       then 4 p.m., and 5 p.m.  
 
 Sunday only    depart  9 a.m., 10.45 a.m., 12.30 p.m., 2 p.m.,  
 (No. 3 Terminal)    3.30 p.m., 4.30 p.m., 5.30 p.m., 6.30 p.m.  
 

Buses are required to stop at each Terminal  
between No. 3 Terminal Perisher Valley and  
Sawpit Creek Car Park, to pick up and set  
down.  

 
______________ 
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BOOKINGS 
 
The booking officer will be absent for two weeks(from Sydney) commencing Fri- 

day 8th of August and during this time any booking enquiries should be directed 

to Bruce Wilkinson at 523-3941 (evenings not later than 8.30 p.m.) but prefer- 

ably by mail to box number 1075 G.P.O. Sydney  

 

- - - - ~ - - - - - - 

 

PERISHER SKI PATROL 

 

The inaugural meeting of the Perisher Ski Patrol Association took place on  

Sunday 18th May and the following office bearers were elected.  

 

President:   Barrie Mitchell  

Secretary:   Kav. Reddan  

Asst. Sec.:  Miss Robin Miles  

Publicity Off:  Phil Vanry  

Treasurer:   Jean Nelson  

Delegate Ski Council Safety Sub-committee: Ron Pepper  

In addition Messrs. Brian Seager, John Greenland, Geoff. Goodwin, Paul Stevens, 

Tom Illy and Miss Frances Johnson and Miss Maria Loneragan form the management  

committee.  

Object of the Association is to put Ski Patrols in the Perisher Valley on a  

proper footing and club members who are interested should contact Kav. Reddan at  

22 Kembla Street, Wollongong N.S.W. 2500  

 

- - - - ~ - - - - - - - 

 

COMPLAINTS AND/or SUGGESTIONS 

 

 If, when staying at the lodge, you feel you have cause to complain, please  

let us know in writing so that we can take appropriate action accordingly.  The  

same goes if you have suggestions for improvements to the lodge or to the  

service provided.  

= = = = = = = = = = = = 
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E A S T E R 1969 
 
Major tasks completed during the weekend were:- 

 
Outside walls repainted.  
 
Wood supply stacked.  
 
Oil tanks covered ever and rock wall constructed.  
 
Drains at rear cleared and rebuilt.  
 
Area outside lodge cleaned, rubbish removed, etc.  

 
Max Gault has completed replacing the front roof, therefore the old blue  
roof is no more.  The old coal-door has been replaced with a new weather-  
proof door and it is hoped that this will at least provide easier access when  
heavy drifts make the front door unusable.  Max has also supplied and erect- 
ed a flagpole.  Reading lights were installed in the bedrooms in the new wing.  
 
Barry Elphick has carried out repairs to the heating system and there should  
be an improvement in heat distribution in the lodge.  The exhaust-fan in the  
common room should also make for more pleasant conditions.  
 
The kitchen shelves have been rebuilt and these, with the new stove, should  
make working conditions better for Ruedi, as well as resulting in a much better 
appearance.  
 
Many other minor tasks have been completed - leaking water system fixed, door  
handles repaired, broken common room windows replaced - not such a minor task  
as discovered by three energetic but not very practical workers (at a later  
weekend) who owe thanks to the timely arrival of a more practical member.  
 
Nearly forgot those attending the Easter Work Party were:- Bob and Lillian  
Neil, Max and Merilyn Gault, Barry and Joan Elphick, John and Peggy Leijer,  
Barbie Graham, Cindy Brew, Mike Loneragan, Margaret Emery and Libby Black.  
 
Future placing include enlarging of the drying room and replacing of the lights  
in the common room. 
 
Long range plans involving the reconstruction of the two dormitories are  
being formulated for later years and their implementation will be subject to  
members wishes and our financial position in the future.  
 
A framed map of the Kosciusko area has been hung in the common room and should  
prove a focal point for discussions.  
 

============== 
 

LETTER FROM KIANDRA PIONEER SKI CLUB 
To the committee;  
  Greetings from the Kiandra Pioneer Ski Club and best wishes for  
the present season.  As you probably already know the Kiandra Invitation Race  
is scheduled for 3rd August.  The purpose of this letter is to let you know  
that, thanks to the help of the Perisher Ski Ass., this race will be run as  
scheduled.  
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 I would like you to also note that because this is a seeding race it must  
be run to certain standards and it is due to this factor that we will have to  
limit entries to thirty-five racers, so if any of your members wish to race,  
their entries should be lodged as soon as possible.  
 
 If you require any further information please contact either myself  
(phone 34 2441) or Mr. K. Line and we will only be too happy to help you as  
best we can.  
 
Signed:  Ray Killen,  
  Sports Captain,  
  Kiandra Pioneer Ski Club Limited.  
 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
 
LATE NEWS: Born. Son to Ian and Sue White on 30th June.  
 

1969  
 

SKI PROFICIENCY TESTS  
 

AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL SKI FEDERATION  
SKI COUNCIL OF NEW SOUTH WALES 

 
GENERAL:  The tests set out below are those administered by the Ski Council  

of New South Wales, the State controlling body of the Australian  
National Ski Federation (A.N.S.F.)  

 
 Ski tests are designed to encourage skiers to strive for improve- 

ment in their ability and technique and so lead to safer controll- 
ed skiing.  

 
 Candidates are invited to practise the test requirements and, when  

proficient, arrange for judging with a registered A.N.S.F. judge  
either amateur or professional (all N.P.W.S. Certified Ski Instructors  
are registered judges, but note rules for two judges in first and  
second class tests.  

 
BADGES:  Attention is drawn to the fact that A.N.S.F., i.e., those affiliated  

with the Ski Council of N.S.W. but individual skiers may join the  
Ski Club of New South Wales thus qualify for the receipt of A.N.S.F.  
badges.  

 
COST:  All successful tests are recorded, a fee of 50 cents is charged for  

a certificate and an additional 50 cents for each badge supplied,  
Professional judges may charge an additional fee for the testing.  

 
SKI COUNCIL OF NEW SOUTH WALES 

 
PRELIMINARY TEST 

 
1. Climbing: Showing sidestep and kick turns both ways.  
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2.  Snowplough: Demonstrating ability to control speed on a slope of 10  
    degrees to 15 degrees.  

3.  Snowplough turn to right.  

4.  Snowplough turn to left.  

5.  Stem turn to right.  

6.  Stem turn to left.  

7.  Sideslipping, facing left and right.  

8.  Downhill run of 100 yards: Average slope of 10 degrees without falling.  

 
A.N.S.F. THIRD CLASS TEST 

 
Part A  A right and left stop Christie from a speed of approximately of  
        6 m.p.h.  

Part B  Four continuous turns, on a slope of not less than 1 in 3 (18˚),  
        or 1 part vertical, 3 parts horizontal.  

Part C  Show edge and heel control by side slipping forwards and sideways,  
        facing right and left  

Part D  Demonstrate jump or hop turns to the right and left.  

Part E  A no fall timed descent of at least 600 vertical feet over slopes  
        with gradients up to 1 in 2 (27˚).  Gates may be used to control  
        the standard of the test.  The test may be taken in 2 descents  
        approximately 400' vertical.  
 

A.N.S.F. SECOND CLASS TEST 
 
Part A  Jump or hop turns to the right and left in fast rhythm.  
 
Part B  Parallel turns to the right and left without using stocks.  
 
Part C  Stop turns to the right and left from a direct descent at high  
        speed on a slope of approximately 1 in 2 (1 part vertical, 2 parts 
        horizontal).  
 
Part D  Four continuous linked turns on a slope of approximately 1 in 2.  
 
Part E  Jump turns or stock turns to the right and left in soft snow on a  
        slope of 1 in 3.  
 
Part F  A no fall descent of 800' vertical over bumpy slopes and on untrack- 
                   ed snow with gradients up to 1 in 2.  The descent may be taken in  
        two parts each of 400' to ensure that the candidate can ski compet- 
                   ently and safely over a variety of terrain and on steep slopes.  
 
Part G  A Slalom of approximately 25 gates on a descent of 400' vertical  
        with slope up to 1 in 2.  The standard of the course and timing  
        should ensure that a successful candidate would perform competently  
        in inter club races.  
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A.N.S.F. FTRST CLASS TEST 

 
Part A  Demonstrate any ski turn or control movement.  
 
Part B  Wedel in soft untracked snow on a descent of 300 to 400' vertical.  
 
Part C  Show control and racing technique through a Slalom of 25 to 50  
        gates on a descent of 1000 feet vertical.  
 
        The time shall be set to ensure that the skier could perform 
        competently in a State or National racing event.  
 
        Results of performance in competition races may be taken into account 
        before confirming the test and awarding badges.  
 

PREPARED AND ISSUED BY THE TECHNICAL COMMITTEE 
 
Inquiries to:  SKI COUNCIL OF NEW SOUTH WALES, BOX 264, G.P.O., SYDNEY, 2001  
      Hon. Sec. Technical Committee, 120 Garnet Road, Gymea, 2227  
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EDITORIAL 
 
 What a season!  
 
 We sympathise with those members and friends who were  
disappointed by adverse conditions this year.  At times however  
quite good skiing was to be had, if only for a few days.  Our  
race weekend was quite successful.  Full details are included  
later in this issue.  
 
 If you were not at the annual dinner you missed one of the  
best get togethers Warrugang has had in a long time.  We had  
over 100 members and friends present.  Some coming from as far  
afield as Canberra, Goulburn, Gunning, Newcastle and Wollongong.  
The place was really swinging to a "Mod" band and the evening  
was a wonderful finish to the season.  On the formal side our  
race winners were presented with their trophies by Cindy Brew  
and "Rajah" Davenport after an opening address from Bruce  
Wilkinson.  
 
 From this issue John Bible will be editing your magazine and  
will welcome any articles of interest to members.  Articles can  
be handwritten and forwarded to Box 1075 G.P.O. Sydney, or, if  
brief, telephoned to 451:7332.  
 
 We would like to thank Bob Neil and Bram van der Kaag for  
the excellent work they have put into past issues of the  
magazine.  
 
 
       John Bible 
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NEW TAR1FFS - SEAS0N 1970 
------------------------- 

 
 Set out below are the new tariffs for 1970 season.  Warrugang  
tariffs have been unaltered since the opening of the new section  
of our lodge .. in other words for four seasons.  Directors have  
endeavoured to keep our prices as low as possible and still  
realistic.  
 
WINTER TARIFFS - full board, Saturday/Saturday  
 
     Dormitory    Rooms  
     per person per week  per person per week  
 
 Members    $35     $40  
 Associate Members  $42     $46  
 Friends    $48     $52  
Children under 8 years in rooms with parents  $14  
    "    under 4 years   "     "       $10  
 
Daily Rates    (lunch/dinner/bed/breakfast) .. Monday/Friday  
 Members    $5.50    $6.50  
 Associate Members  $7.00    $8.00  
 Friends    $8.00    $9.00  
 
Weekend Rates       Ordinary Weekend         Long Weekend 
    (Saturday Br./Sunday Br.) (Saturday Br./Monday Br)  
 Members    $7.50    $14.50  
 Associate Members  $9.00    $17.50  
 Friends    $9.00       "  
 
Per Night (includes dinner if required)  
 
 Members    $3.00  
 Associates & Friends $5.00  
 
Casual Meals    Meal Times  
 Breakfast   75 cents  Breakfast served between 8.15/8.45 a.m. 
 Lunch   85 cents  Lunch  served between 1.00/1.30 p.m. 
 Dinner  $1.75  Dinner  at             7.30 p.m.  
 
Winter season commences June long weekend terminates October  
long weekend. 
 
 Reduction of $5.00 per adult per week in all categories will 
apply prior to July 4th.  
 
 Children's dinner time may be arranged with the Manager.  
 
Deposit for winter bookings $15 per person per week.  
 
Cancellations – per person per week - $2 in excess of 21 days notice  
$5 in excess of 14 days notice, $10 less than 14 days notice.  
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1969 
  

POINTS SCORE 
 

MEN'S CHAMPIONSHIP 
 
     Place     Name     Downhill  Jump    Slalom   Total Points  
 
  1   Ernie Langer   15   15   15   45  
  2   Rajah Davenport  12   12   10   34  
  3   Chris Robinson    8    8   12   28  
  4   Hank Beaverstock  10   10    7   27  
  5   Grant Westerholm   4    -    8   12  
  6   Peter Roberts    6    -    5   11  
  7   Sam Conlon    3    -    6    9  
  8   Mike Saddington    7    -    -    7  
  9)  Wil Ainsworth    5    -    -    5  
  9)  Philip Tracy    2    -    3    5  
 11   Bram van der Kaag   -    -    4    4  
 

WOMEN'S CHAMPIONSHIP 
 
  1   Margaret Emery   15    15   30  
  2   Barbie Graham   12    12   24  
  3   Helen Jarvie   10    10   20  
  4)  Chris Craker    7     7   14  
  4)   Cindy Brew    6     8   14  
  6   Alison Vickery    5     5   10  
  7   Myrna Burke    3     6    9  
  8   Kay Tracy     8     -    8  
  9   Margaret Mathieson   4    -    4  

_______________ 
 

MEN'S DOWNHILL 
 
 Course set by Adam Zapenski and opened by him;  time 31.1 seconds  
      Place     Name     Time        Points 
  1   Ernie Langer    35.2     15  
  2   John Davenport    36.7     12  
  3   Hank Beaverstock   38.3     10  
  4   Chris Robinson    40.1      8  
  5   Mike Saddington    40.3      7  
  6   Peter Roberts    41.0      6  
  7   Wil Ainsworth    46.8      5  
  8   Grant Westerholm    48.8      4  
  9   Sam Conlon    49.7      3  
 10   Philip Tracy    63.1      2  
 11   Bram van der Kaag,   65.9      -  
 
Course set between No. 6 T-Bar and No. 7 Poma; weather - fine & warm;  
Snow - well packed, some crust.  



Warrugang News Volume 10 Issue 3  Edited Transcript 

 
-4- 

 
WOMEN'S DOWNHILL 

 
   Place     Name    Time       Points 
 1  Margaret Emery    41.1    15  
 2  Barbara Graham    42.0    12  
 3  Helen Jervie    42.1    10  
 4  Kay Tracy     45.0     8  
 5  Chris Craker    64.9     7  
 6  Cindy Brew     69.0     6  
 7  Alison Vickery    83.0     5  
 8  Margaret Mathieson   87.0     4  
 9  Myrna Burke    95.0    3  
 

MEN'S JUMP 
 

Best of two jumps 
   Place     Name     1st Jump  2nd Jump Best    Points 
 1  Ernie Langer     Foul   8  

! 

1
4  metres   8  

! 

1
4   15  

 2  Rajah Davenport    7 metres     Foul    7   12  
 3  Hank Beaverstock   5  

! 

1
2  metres  6  

! 

1
8  metres   6  

! 

1
8   10  

 4  Chris Robinson    5  

! 

1
2  metres    Foul   5  

! 

1
2     8  

 
MEN'S SLALOM 

 
   Place     Name     1st Run  2nd Run  Agg.     Points 
 
    Course set by Adam Zapenski and opened by him;  
   times:    23.7   28.4  
 
 1  Ernie Langer    30.1   31.0   61.1  15  
 2  Chris Robinson    35.7   38.5   74.2  12  
 3  Rajah Davenport    43.9   32.6   76.5  10  
 4  Grant Westerholm   42.4   42.3   84.7   8  
 5  Hank Beaverstock   34.5   72.0  106.5   7  
 6  Sam Conlon      48.9   64.3  113.2   6  
 7  Peter Roberts    82.0   52.7  134.7   5  
 8  Bram van der Kaag   56.2   91.2  147.4   4  
 9  Philip Tracy    55.1   94.6  149.7   3  
  Wil Ainsworth    48.8   Disq.    -    -  
  Mike Saddington    Disq.   Disq.    -    -  
 
Course set between No. 6 T-Bar and No. 7 Poma; Weather - snowing, cold; Snow 
- new fallen, dry snow.  
 

WOMEN'S SLALOM 
 

 1  Margaret Emery    47.3   41.3   88.6  15  
 2  Barbie Graham    46.1   43.0   89.0  12  
 3  Helen Jervie    55.4   45.2  100.6  10  
 4  Cindy Brew     52.0   57.1  109.1   8  
 5  Chris Craker    52.4   68.3  120.7   7  
 6  Myrna Burke    87.7   80.6  168.3   6  
 7  Alison Vickery    97.0  124.2  221.2   5  
  Kay Tracy     85.0   Disq.    -    -  
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WOMEN'S LANGLAUF 

 
  1  Margaret Emery    16m 50s  
  2  Cindy Brew     17m 25s  
  3  Myrna Burke    20m 54s  
 

MEN'S LANGLAUF 
 

Unfortunately there was no result far this race as  
only Max Gault completed the course and as well,  
we do not have his time for record purposes. By  
invitation Michael Dwyer completed the course and  
recorded a time of 18m. 20s.  

 
_________________________ 

 
RESULTS 1969 PERISHER CUP RACES 

 
Cup 

1. Cooma 1  662.6 pts.  
2. Cooma 2  652.4  "  
3. K.S.R.C.  597.5  "  
4. Technology 1 590.2  " 
5. Cooma 4  549.0  " 

 
Longrun 

1. Cooma 1     240.0 pts.  
2. Cooma 2     209.8  "  
3. Technology 1     190.2  "  
4. Cooma 4     189.7  "  
5. K.S.R.C.     159.0  "  

 
Giant Slalom 

1. K.S.R.C.     240.0 pts.  
2. Cooma 2     239.1  " 
3. Cooma 1     238.1  "  
4. Technology 1     222.0  "  
5. Cooma 4     183.2  "  

 
Jump 

1. Cooma 2     203.5 pts.  
2. K.S.R.C.     198.5  "  
3. Cooma 1     184.5  "  
4. Technology 1     178.0  "  
5. Cooma 4     176.1  "  

 
   THE PERISHER POT WAS WON BY YALARA  
 

Perisher Plate 1969 
 

1. Kalymaro     627.3 pts.  
2. Munjarra     604.1  "  
3. Perisher Hütte    581.6  "  
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 4. Cooma 3     405.6 pts.  
 5. Cooma 5     392.4  "  
 6. Highway     378.1  "  
 7. Cooma 6     343.9  "  
 8. Narraburra     297.1  "  
 9. Yalara      296.8  "  
10. Technology 2     295.1  "  
11. Warrugang     286.4  "  

 
Longrun 

 1. Kalymaro     240.0 pts.  
 2. Cooma 3     230.5  "  
 3. Cooma 6     205.8  "  
 4. Perisher Hütte    195.1  "  
 5. Munjarra     193.1  "  
 6. Yalara      179.7  "  
 7. Highway     179.0  "  
 8. Narraburra     169.5  "  
 9. Technology 2     169.0  "  
10. Warrugang     163.3  "  
11. Cooma 5     153.6  "  

 
Giant Slalom 

 1. Perisher Hütte    240.0 pts.  
 2. Munjarra     231.4  "  
 3. Kalymaro     212.6  "  
 4. Cooma 5     123.0  "  
 5. Cooma 3      75.0  "  
 6. Highway      65.0  "  
 7. Technology 2         0  "  
 8. Narraburra         0  "  
 9. Warrugang         0  " 
10. Cooma 6         0  "  
11. Yalara          0  "  

 
Jump 

 1. Munjarra     179.6 pts.  
 2. Kalymaro     174.7  "  
 3. Perisher Hütte    146.5  "  
 4. Cooma 6     138.1  "  
 5. Highway     134.1  "  
 6. Narraburra     127.6  "  
 7. Technology     126.1  "  
 8. Warrugang     123.1  "  
 9. Yalara      117.1  "  
10. Cooma 5     115.8  "  
11. Cooma 3     100.1  "  
 

_____________________________ 
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News from Don Marshall in London, October 1969 

 
 So you want to ski Europe!  After years of seeing pictures of  
the majestic peaks and slopes of Switzerland and Austria, who  
wouldn't jump at the first opportunity?  
 
 For when that opportunity comes, here is a brief run-down of  
the latest ski scene in this part of the world.  
 
 Of course, the first point is to be here at the right time,  
not as I have been in the longest, warmest summer in memory.  
 
 Before Christmas, there is reliable snow only at high resorts.  
Christmas and New Year all resorts are very crowded but good snow  
is not guaranteed; the weather is cold and there is little sun in  
Norway, Scotland or low Alpine valleys.  
 
 Cheaper low season rates apply in January and resorts are less  
crowded and there's the chance of good snow.  
 
 February and the first half of March give the best weather  
combination for the Alps but resorts are again crowded and rates  
are high.  
 
 From mid-March to mid-April, snow becomes less reliable in the  
Alps so high resorts with north facing slopes (they're all back to  
front here) are best.  This is the best time to ski Norway and  
Scotland.  
 
 Where does an Australian tourist go?  A few places have been  
mentioned.  A recent survey here showed skiers had been to no fewer  
than 176 European resorts.  
 
 More than half of skiers in England go to Austria where there  
are many package tour holidays on offer.  It's less expensive than  
Switzerland but no longer cheap.  France has some first class ski  
resorts but all are expensive.  Italy is less expensive but few  
instructors speak good English.  Norway is more like Australia with  
a very friendly atmosphere and shorter runs and most instructors  
are very fluent in English.  
 
 Scotland at Aviemore has limited facilities but is quite  
popular even though conditions are not always good.  
 
 A new resort is being developed at Sallent in northern Spain  
but conditions are still primitive.  
 
 Ah'. . then Switzerland.  Many well developed resorts with  
good hotels and very expensive.  
 
 Beginners would be best satisfied at Geilo (Norway), and Lermoos, 
Alpbach, Soll and Brand (Austria).  



Warrugang News Volume 10 Issue 3  Edited Transcript 

 
-8- 

  
 Intermediate skiers would also like these places but would be  
more satisfied by the longer runs at Davos (Switzerland), and  
St. Anton (Austria).  
 
 The advanced skier would like also Grindelwald, Verbier and  
Zermatt (all Switzerland).  
 
 For overall good skiing and atmosphere, Kitzbühel and St. Christoph  
(Austria), Courchevel (France), Salva (Italy), and Klosters and  
St. Moritz (Switzerland) are favoured.  
 
 To an Australian, these are so many names.  But, when in England,  
do as the English do.  
 
 The average English skier gets to the European slopes once a  
year only.  There are some hardy stalwarts who go by coach every  
weekend to Aviemore in northern Scotland.  
 
 But otherwise it's a holiday to Austria or whatever.  
 
 Package tours by air have become the rule since even when one  
is in Europe, it's difficult to arrange such a good deal what with  
the language barrier.  
 
 Eight days in Austria from England start from 23  

! 

1
2  guineas  

inclusive.  There's a quick flight to say Munich and then a bus  
trip.  
 
 You're liable to have some delays but it's still quicker and about  
the same price as rail or all coach.  
 
 Then there's all sorts of extras depending on what you want to  
do, how much gear you own and so on.  
 
 Generally, boots are hired or bought in England and clothes are  
best bought here too.  
 
 There's the latest plastic boots even.  
 
 Skis are best obtained in the country where you decide to go.  
Flexible edges are the latest development along with the American  
takeover of some leading makers.  
 
 Most places you are expected to wear proper ski clothing but in  
France you could wear your best Sunday suit and skis and no one would  
mind.  
 
 The lightest of timber skis and narrow plimsolls are cheapest in  
Norway of course.  
 
 To get into trim first is an essential but there are something  
like 40 artificial slopes in England, the largest 300 ft.  
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 As in Australia, more and more people are going to ski.  The  
average yearly increase is 30%.  
 
 So many resorts are crowded and it's not unusual to wait 15 minutes  
for a lift for a 2 minute run!  
 
 The trend then is to look wider afield.  So Poland, Yugoslavia,  
the Dolomites and Eastern Europe generally are coming into favour.  
 
 The extra travel cost is saved in accommodation and other ways.  
 
 Skiers in Britain are severely restricted by the £50 a year  
travel allowance imposed by the Government.  But there are some ways  
of making the most of this and the host of Travel Agents in London  
know all the tricks.  
 
 Booking?  Would you believe that bookings for Christmas were  
still being taken in early October?  And mid-January is easy to  
book in early-November, depending on where you want to go.  
 
 So all you need now is the chance to get to England ... and the  
money! 
 
 Then all of Europe is at your doorstep for what must be the  
greatest skiing in the world.  
 

_________________ 
 
Footnote - Don had to cancel his booking at Warrugang to go overseas  
on a lengthy tour for his firm - it looks as if he has thoroughly  
investigated the snow scene, if nothing else! 
 

_________________ 
 
 
 
Social jottings  
 
 Greetings from members overseas,  
 Jan Jankowski -from Innsbruck and Singapore  
 Pat (Coombes) Errecaret - from Lac Ste. Marie, Quebec, Canada  
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Late Fee 
 
 Annual subscription notices are in the mail.  Kindly note that  
your Directors have reluctantly decided that it will be necessary  
to enforce the late fee of one dollar on all overdue fees.  This  
will come into force on 1969 fees unpaid as at 31st January 1970.  
 
 Provision for this charge has always been in the club's articles  
but hitherto has been waived.  
 
 
 
 

Annual General Meeting 
 
 The Annual General Meeting will be held on the first Friday  
in March as usual.  Notice of this meeting will be sent to all  
members in due course.  Please keep this important date in mind.  
 
 We would like to see at least as many members turn up for the 
meeting as attended our dinner dance.  
 








